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April 2011
The Newsletter of the Nashoba Valley Weavers’ Guild - P.O. Box 50 – Harvard, MA - 01451
April 26th Program
Wefting Techniques, including Temples, Getting Clean Selvedges, and Dealing with Tension Problems 

A panel discussion on Wefting Techniques led by Arlette Stawasz and Susan Targove.  This is a great opportunity to bring questions, problems, lessons learned and tips for others that relate to weft, draw in, edges, etc
Tip/Tool of the Month:  A Substitute Temple by Dorothy Solbrig, End Feed Shuttles by Laura Busky
Refreshments, shopping and the access to the guild library start at 7 pm and the meeting starts at 7:30.  Meetings are held at The Fiber Loft (www.thefiberloft.com )
Art Soup 

"Art Soup", a first-time event sponsored by "For Art's Sake", was a truly fun and successful day. The event happened Saturday, March 26th at the Old Harvard Library. It focused on artists from Harvard and other local artists who teach classes, with the hope of bringing awareness to their art forms and what they offer for classes. Many thanks to Reba Maisel of The Fiber Loft, (and founding member of the NVWG), for the invitation to join this wonderful event.

Thanks also to our Guild Members who contributed. Many of you submitted items for "The Textile Exhibit", which premiered with the Art Soup event and remained on display until early April and served as a backdrop to the Cameron Taylor-Brown lecture on Textiles of Bhutan. "The Textile Exhibit" portion of the event was impressive on its own...big thanks to Pam Cochrane for helping us hang it. The rest of the event was equally impressive, showcasing dance, music, fiber arts, culinary arts, painting...even Zentangle. It was truly a wonderful array of art forms.

The event was beautifully assembled, extremely well attended, and so much fun to be a part of! More thanks go to the Guild Members who helped out with demos that day. I hope you had as much fun as I did, just weaving, spinning and chatting!

This event was part of our Guild's outreach program. Please watch our newsletter, calendar, and/or email postings for more outreach opportunities. Outreach is an important part of cultivating new weavers, and we encourage all of you to find a way to fit it in our lives to pay our art form forward.
Guild Challenge - Following the theme for the year of ‘Basic Fun', this year’s challenge will be to use hand dyed fiber in weaving.  The fiber may be dyed by the weaver or purchased, painted on the warp, or the woven piece may be hand dyed after weaving.  Items will be displayed at the Potluck Supper in June.  Use your imagination, and have fun!  NVWG will also sponsor a prize at NEWS this summer for a hand dyed woven item.   Prizes will be awarded!
Loom for Sale

4 shaft, 6 treadle, 36 inch Nilus LeClerc – includes a 10 and 12 dent reed and some extra heddles.  Very good condition.  Good beginner or teaching loom.   $500.  Contact Lynn Ferrillo at lynnferrillo@charter.net
NEWS   The New England Weavers Seminar will be held at Smith College in Northampton, MA on July 14-17.  The NVWG will have a table featuring containers - exhibiting items from our Guild Challenge from last year and any new items that fit in the category.  Registration for NEWS begins on March 15 and ends on June 1.   Gallery/fashion show submissions need to be dropped off at The Fiber Loft by closing on Friday May 27 for pre-jurying.  Any items dropped off must include an entry form and a check made out to NVWG as per the instructions found online at http://newenglandweaversseminar.com/ .  Entry forms may be downloaded from this website or obtained at a guild meeting.
OUTREACH:

The 129th Bolton Fair 2011

www.boltonfair.org
Submitted by Laura Busky


The 129th Bolton Fair will be held on August 11-14, 2011 at the Bolton Fairgrounds on Route 117 in Lancaster, MA.


I will once again be coordinating “The Fiber Exhibit” for this fair.  This educational exhibit consists of a 20x40 tent dedicated to all things fiber.  Our focus is to teach adults and children as much about fiber as we can, be it raising animals for fiber production, commercial and/or cottage industry fiber processing, spinning, weaving, felting, dyeing, lace making, rope making, knitting (both hand and machine), rug making…anything fiber related!  


If anyone would like to participate by demonstrating, giving a talk, or just submitting a new idea, please let me know.  A 3-hour shift of your time volunteering in our tent will gain you free admission to the fair for the day.  As an added bonus, during your volunteer shift, you may sell fiber items that you’ve produced.  In order to arrange for your tickets, I must have your commitment by July 15th.  I can be reached at 978-838-7391 or laura@northbrookalpacas.com.

EVENTS:
If you have a fiber related event that would be of interest to NVWG members please send information to newsletter@nvwg.org to have it included in the newsletter.
Invitation to Vendors: Berlin’s “Olde Home Day”

An invitation to Berlin's "Olde Home Day" to all NVWG members.  This event will be on Berlin's "South Commons", on June 11th.  We are looking for vendors for the day.  If anyone is interested in vending, they should contact me (laura@northbrookalpacas.com 
978-838-7391). Handweavers/knitters/crafters welcome, but if any NVWG members have other items to vend they should consider inquiring.  My hope is to get more handmade items "for sale" at this event, but there is also limited room for non-profit and some commercial for-profit vendors at this event.  The event is sponsored by the Berlin Lions Club.  There is no vendor fee, but the Lions are requesting donations, either in the form of a raffle prize or a cash donation of the vendor's choice.

Sheep and Wool Festivals - 2011
April 30th – 102nd Connecticut Sheep, Wool and Fiber Festival
Rain or Shine, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
Tolland Agricultural Center, Route 30, Vernon/Rockville, CT
http://www.ctsheep.org/sheep_and_wool_festival
May 14th and 15th - New Hampshire Sheep and Wool Festival

Join Us for a Wooly Good Time (The Weekend after Mother's Day)
http://www.nhswga.com/2011-sheep-and-wool-festival
May 28th and 29th - Massachusetts Sheep and Woolcraft Fair

Cummington Fairgrounds
97 Fairgrounds Road, Cummington, Massachusetts 01026
www.MASHEEPWOOL.org
June 4th & 5th - The 11th Annual Maine Fiber Frolic
9 - 4 pm    Windsor Fairgrounds, Rt. 32, Windsor, Maine
http://fiberfrolic.com/index.shtml
October 1st and 2nd – Vermont Sheep and Wool Festival

Tunbridge Fairgrounds, Tunbridge, VT 
Saturday 10:00 am - 5:00 pm, Sunday 10:00 am - 4:00 pm
http://www.vermontsheep.org/festival.html
Travel Opportunities
We have received information on the following opportunities to combine travel and weaving.
TRAVEL TO BEAUTIFUL GUATEMALA

With Crafts for A Cause
Visit indigenous markets and Fair Trade jewelry and weaving co-ops.  Tour Antigua- a Unesco World Heritage Site and Lake Atitlan villages.  Experience contemporary Mayan life - special trip to Los Tarrales Nature Reserve.
Lake Atitlan, Guatemala,  October 8-October 15, 2011           7 nights, 8 days

Price: $1575* ($500 deposit to reserve a place)
*Includes double room occupancy, domestic transportation, tours, guides.  All meals included except for two lunches

Not included: International airfare and alcoholic beverages 

hetty.friedman@gmail.com or lindarfreedman@gmail.com for more information

Cell 617-512-5344
Kyrgyzstan and Uzbekistan
Dear Friends, 

I'm writing to invite you and members of the guild to come with us to Kyrgyzstan and Uzbekistan this summer.  We'll be exploring the culture and traditions of these extraordinary places, with a special interest in textile artists.  We bring Kyrgyz textiles and handmade crafts to the U.S. and our itinerary includes visits to each of our partners in the countryside of Kyrgyzstan.  You'll have an opportunity to visit their homes and studios and learn from them about their traditions and techniques.  We'll also be visiting the high pastures (the jailoo) and staying in yurts with the nomadic people of Kyrgyzstan.  Uzbekistan is an optional extension of our trip, with visits to their beautiful heritage sites, known around the world -- Bokhara and Samarkand as well as exploring ancient tradition of silk production.   

Our once-a-year trip will begin on August 16.  All details, including costs, are shown in the attached brochure.  Air fares to Bishkek are actually very low right now.   

Please let us know if you would like more information.  I hope you can come along!   For more information contact   Candra Day at canday@wyoming.com
Telemark, Norway


We are proud to announce the 2011 Refashioning Vadmel weaving course in Telemark, Norway.  May 29 – June 11, 2011


Each weaver creates vadmel cloth from fine Spelsau yarn the first week.  We finish our cloth using a water-powered fulling mill on the weekend, and we cut and sew contemporary garments inspired by Norwegian traditions during the second week. Weave with master weavers Eli Vesaas and Ingebjørg Vaagen in a beautiful mountain setting.  – See the web site for photos and more information.  

Web address:  http://web.me.com/carolcolburn/Site/Welcome.html
Tusen takk!

Carol and Mae Colburn (Outreach Coordinators)
Library
The NVWG has a number of magazines and books available to borrow.  For a complete listing see http://www.nvwg.org/library.html  

To check out an item contact Kathy Tappan and she will bring it to the next meeting.
New Magazines and Books

We are now subscribing to VAV – a Scandinavian Weaving magazine.  Our first issue has arrived!
The following books have been donated to the library – Thank you to Dorothy and Janice!:
Donated by Dorothy Solbrig:

Atelier ABCDedarium: A compleat compendium of curious and cunning
creatures colonizing cramped closets, cobwebbed corners, and cluttered
cabinets, capriciously causing complications and chaos.  A calendar for
2005 (whimsy)

A history of printed textiles:
Block, roller, screen, design, dyes, fibers ,discharge, resist, and further sources for research

A history of dyed textiles: dyes, painted bark, batik, starch-resist, discharge, tie-dye, and further sources for research

Creative design in wall hangings: weaving patterns based on primitive
and medieval art

Rep weave and beyond

Textile art from southern Appalachia:  the quiet work of women
(Appalachian coverlets)

Donated by Janice Boutotte:
Weaving contemporary rag rugs: new designs and traditional techniques
Programs 2010-2011 
    
May 24
Pricing and Selling Your Work
Presenter:  Kristin Kelley

Kristin has been a fiber artist/weaver for the past eight years, and has been selling her work to the public since 2006. She took a circuitous route to weaving - she is an MIT-educated
former attorney and currently a stay-at-home-mom to two wonderful children (a six year old daughter and a three year old son).  She sells her work through Etsy, from her studio at the Western Avenue Studios in Lowell, and at a variety of juried shows in the New England area.  She also teaches classes at guilds and will be an instructor at NEWS 2011.
Tip/Tool of the Month:  Working with Linen by Arlette Stawasz

  
June 28           
Potluck
The annual potluck will be held at the home of Carolyn Gordon in Fitchburg.  More details will follow.
	
	


